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No. 1988-33

AN ACT

HB 1342

Amendingtheactof July28, 1953 (P.L.723,No.230),entitled,asamended,“An
actrelatingtocountiesof thesecondclassandsecondclassA; amending,revis-
ing, consolidatingandchangingthe laws relatingthereto,” furtherproviding
forcontractsandpurchases.

The General Assembly of the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsasfollows:

Section1. Subsection(a) andthe introductoryparagraphof subsection
(d) of section2001 andsection2517 of the actof July 28, 1953 (P.L.723,
No.230),known as the SecondClassCountyCode,amendedDecember22,
1981(P.L.525,No.148),areamendedtoread:

Section2001. CountyCommissionersto Make Contracts.—TheCounty
Commissionersmay makecontractsfor lawful purposesand for the pur-
posesof carryingintoexecutiontheprovisionsof thissectionandthela-ws-of
theCommonwealth..

(a) All contracts or purchasesin excessof [four thousand dollars
($4,000)] ten thousanddollars ($10,000)shallbein writing and,exceptthose
hereinaftermentioned,shall not be madeexceptwith andfrom the lowest
responsiblebidder meetingspecifications,after due notice in at least one
newspaperof generalcirculation, publishedor circulating in the countyat
least three(3) times,atintervalsof not less thanthree(3) dayswheredaily
newspapersof generalcirculation areemployedfor suchpublication, or in
caseweekly newspapersareemployed,then the notice shall be published
onceaweek for two (2) successiveweeks.The first advertisementshall be
publishednotlessthanten(10) daysprior to thedatefixedfor theopeningof
bids.

(d) Thecontractsor purchasesmadeby the commissionersinvolving an
expenditureof over [four thousanddollars ($4,000)] ten thousanddollars
(~$10,000lwhichshall not requireadvertisingor biddingashereinbeforepro-
videdareasfollows:

Section 2517. Separate Specifications and Contracts for Certain
Items.—In the preparationof specificationsfor the erection,construction
andalterationof anypublicbuilding, whentheentirecostof suchwork shall
exceed[four thousanddollars($4,000)]ten thousanddollars ($10,000),the
architect, engineer or other person preparing such specifications shall
prepareseparatespecificationsfor the plumbing, heating, ventilating and
electricalwork. Theboardof commissionersshallreceiveseparatebidsupon
eachof thesaidbranchesof work andawardthecontractfor thesameto the
lowestresponsiblebidderfor eachof saidbranches.



SESSIONOF 1988

Section2. This actshalltakeeffect in 60 days.

APPROVED—The25thdayof March,A. D. 1988.
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